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On August 13, 2024, True Parents initiated a major reorganization of the Heavenly Korea FFWPU. 
 
This restructuring saw the appointment of Hwang Bo-guk as the new President of FFWPU-Korea, 
alongside key executive personnel at the national headquarters. 
 
A notable aspect of this overhaul was the establishment of a 12-district system, each led by newly 
appointed district pastors. 
 
Under the leadership of President Hwang Bo-guk, these 12 districts launched ambitious initiatives aimed 
at: 
 

1. Establishing the correct status of True Parents 
 
2. Actualizing 43 families of faith 
 
3. Restoring the Christian foundation 
 
4. Preparing a public base for Heavenly Unified Korea 

 
In a further development on September 5, the Cheon Won Church of Cheon Won Gung, previously 
designated as a special headquarters area, was elevated to the status of a special district. This addition 
brought the total number of districts to 13, expanding the organization's reach and influence. 
 
This new structure enables each district to operate more dynamically under the guidance of their 
respective district pastors. Their activities will focus on specialized fields and tactical areas, all aligned 
with the overarching strategy of 'witnessing' - outreach by Family Federation members and cooperating 
with all providential organizations as per True Mother's words. 
 
 
 


